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Year 7 Camp 
From Wednesday unƟl Friday 10-12 August Year 7 students were away at camp at Stanwell Tops. They parƟcipated in many exciƟng 

and adventurous acƟviƟes which provided opportuniƟes for students to make good memories. Some of these included rock climbing, 

go karƟng, archery, survivor games, obstacle courses, night games and the Goliath swing. The Goliath swing towered nearly 30m into 

the air!!! 

During these acƟviƟes, students were challenged to push themselves out of their comfort zone. For example, conquering fears of 

height, speaking to new people or simply learning a new skill. It was a fun, exciƟng learning experience, where students had 

opportuniƟes to make new connecƟons with their peers and teachers. One highlight which made camp even beƩer was the fact there 

was so much amazing food (maybe even too much!) to look forward to aŌer 

each amazing acƟvity.  

Overall, Year 7 had an amazing experience at camp and have made some 

amazing memories. We cannot wait unƟl the Year 11 camp already.  

Finally, we would like to thank  

Mr Harding, Ms Marquis and all of the 

other teachers involved in making this 

camp happen. 

Ava Pringle and Mackenzie Rouse 

Year 7 

Term 3 Weeks 3 to 6 - Picnic Point High School Update 

THE 
POINT 

WEEK 7 

Monday  29.08 
Yr 10 - Creating Chances 

Program 

Tuesday  30.08  

Wednesday 31.08 

HSC Showcase PPHS 
Exhibition 5pm-7pm 

Recital 7pm-9pm 

Thursday  01.09  

Friday  02.09  

WEEK 8 

Monday  05.09 
Careers Talk in the Library 
Lunchtime University of Sydney  

Tuesday  06.09  

Wednesday 07.09 
Yr 11 Ceremony 
State AthleƟcs Carnival 

Thursday  08.09 State AthleƟcs Carnival 

Friday  09.09 State AthleƟcs Carnival 



MathemaƟcs Homework Club 

Maths Homework Club happens every 

Thursday Week A. Thank you to  

Mr Goh and Maths for organising this! 

Year 10 Most Improved - CongratulaƟons 

Aaliyah Tirrant, Adam Saleh, Aleah Fulton, Alex De-Angelis,  
Alia-Rose Nasser, Ayush Baniya, Cali Lynch, Charli Jones,  
Cheyenne Lynch, ChrisƟan Morris,  Elka Lucas,  
Georgia Sabbagh, Jess Vendiƫ, John Katselas,  
John Mihalopoulos, Kevin Bui, Louisa Marie Camelin,  
Mitchell Rowles, Nicholas Houllis, Ploy Pletcharit,  
Rebecca Georgievski, Ronin Phillips, Siah Saltner,  
Thomas Harvey, Zak Saleh 

Year 10 High Achievers - CongratulaƟons  

Abir Malaeb, Aleah Fulton, Alex De Angelis, Armani Saleme, 
Audrey Bull, Catherine Nguyen, CharloƩe Bayley,  
Daniel Merheb, Danyal Eldick, Eliza Marsh, Isabella Skead, 
Jennifer Nguyen, Logan Bell, Lucas Purvis,  
MaƩhew Papagianopoulos, Mya Donnelly, Nash Allworth, 
Rafat Shaik, Riley Farrell, Robert O'Neill, Ryan Trinh,  
Sara Malaeb, Sasha Dimevski, SebasƟan Crowther,  
Shazana Elgedawy, Vincent Nguyen    



Students of the Month - July 

Year 7 Mia Yam 

Year 8 Dylan Anderson 

Year 9 Ethan Lofts 

Year 10 Alia-Rose Nasser 

Year 11 Benjamin Rovere 

Year 12 Madison Windschuttle 

Student leadership  

On 9 August the Student Leadership Team, consisƟng of 180 student leaders from Years 7-11, parƟcipated in the second workshop of 

the year. Students moved forward with organising the school's 60th birthday carnival celebraƟon project. Separated into groups of 6, 

the student leaders combined collaboraƟve, creaƟve thinking and communicaƟon skills within their group to design a game/stall 

carnival themed idea whilst mapping it out in preparaƟon for the third workshop, Shark Tank.  

Shark Tank consisted of leaders, within their groups, having to pitch their ideas one by one to the sharks: Ms Stavros, Ms Gourlay and 

Ms Millar, in order to persuade them into invesƟng the desired amount of funds into their unique idea. For instance, one group's 

idea was a spinning wheel, including the chance to win giŌ bags, Ɵckets to other group stalls, vouchers to local businesses to support 

the community and many more!  

These workshops are all in contribuƟon to Picnic Point’s 60th birthday carnival celebraƟon which will be held on at the end of the 

year. 

Rafat Shaik and Catherine Nguyen 

Year 10 Student Leaders 
 



Term 3 has kicked off with a bang in our school sporƟng world! 

First we had our ten amazing cross country athletes represenƟng Picnic Point High School in the NSW All Schools State Level  

Cross Country Event at the Sydney Motorsport Park. To gain entry to the event let alone complete the event compeƟƟvely is a feat on 

its own. We would like to congratulate all ten of our students on their results, performances, achievement and respecƞul 

representaƟon of our school. May you conƟnue to excel and prosper. 

Our students have also been selected in a range of sport to represent both our school and the Sydney South West School  

SporƟng AssociaƟon. Sports include Touch Football, SoŌball, Rugby League, Rugby Union, Basketball, Soccer and most recently 

GymnasƟcs. We are proud of all of our elite athletes and would like to congratulate and praise all of these students on their 

achievements and success within their sport. We would also like to wish all those progressing the best of luck in their upcoming 

progression and events including both of our GymnasƟcs girls achieving success,  and a championship within their respected levels. 

The Regional AthleƟcs Carnival was held across two days in Week 3. Picnic Point High School had forty students qualify as part of the 

Bankstown Zone School SporƟng AssociaƟon's AthleƟcs Team. This included many athletes qualifying for anywhere between 1 and  8 

different track and field events which equated to hundreds of Picnic Point High School event qualificaƟons. This has conƟnued our 

2022 resurgence in school sport dominance within Zone representaƟon of carnival based events. Our students have allowed Picnic 

Point High School to achieve the overall highest combined 2022 Zone representaƟon in AthleƟcs, Swimming and Cross Country! 

Our school teams have also had elite sporƟng experience this term. 

Our Under 13s Rugby League team progressed to the City Cup Finals last term. Our boys parƟcipated as part of the top 5 teams in 

Rugby League for the areas within Sydney's West. This compeƟƟon included hundreds of schools ranging from Bankstown to the Blue 

Mountains and from Windsor to Campbelltown compeƟng earlier in the year for these 5 places. This qualificaƟon itself is an amazing 

effort and achievement. In the tournament, all schools play each other once, with the overall first place team progressing. Sport is 

always dependant on a range of factors, and unfortunately, on the day we had a few too many factors hinder our progression. Our 

second game loss was to the team that ended up first overall. What the boys did learn that day was that when in a slump we must pull 

ourselves up and progress. The resilience the boys developed and displayed that day, at the age of 12 or 13, is an immeasurable 

achievement on its own that we will benefit from in our next five or six years together. 

The Opens Girls Touch Football also had a great feat to achieve by siƫng on the school bus for a combined twenty hours in two days 

for their return trip to Moree. The girls were required to show their dedicaƟon and passion for their sport and school to make the trip 

to play in Warialda against Warialda High School for a place in the Top 10 of NSW Secondary School Touch Football.  Our very young 

team with girls ranging from 12 to 16 years of age showed how mature and amazing our girls are! The girls travelled, played and 

returned across two days and one night with success by defeaƟng Warialda High School 2 points to 1 in a game played in front of 

Warialda's school community. To say that the game was full of high pressure moments is an under statement with the girls definitely 

earning their posiƟon within the Top 10 of NSW. From denied tries to chasing down full field line breaks to save tries and our amazing 

box sets that allowed our momentum to conƟnue, our girls displayed how united, talented and skilful they are. It is a massive 

achievement and our school  is extremely proud. Good luck to the girls within their future progression! 

Thank you to all of the staff and parents who have provided conƟnual support and encouragement to our athletes allowing for their 

progression within school sport to be possible at all levels in 2022. 

Mr Strbac 
PDHPE  



Year 10 student shines at Sydney Opera House 
  
In Term 3, Mariah Tatham of Year 10 was successful in applying for the First NaƟons Sydney Opera House Work Experience Program. 

As part of this program, Mariah had the opportunity to learn about the large variety of job roles on offer and the operaƟonal 

resources required to keep one of our most famous cultural landmarks running. Mariah learnt about security, call centre, ƟckeƟng, 

backstage, theatre, sustainability and more. However one of the most interesƟng parts of this week-long event was geƫng a visit by 

‘Benny the seal’ who likes to frequent the steps of the Sydney Opera House.  

Well done Mariah for your iniƟaƟve and enthusiasm! 

Ms Waibel 
Careers Advisor & Social Sciences Secondary School Teacher 








